AOF
Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
April 23, 1996

Present were Betty Simonsma, Cleo Kocol, Heather Lucio, Kay Dickey, Karen Abbe, Don Massy, and Ed McConnell.

OLD BUSINESS 

MINUTES of the March 19, 1996, board meeting and the April 14, 1996 general meeting were approved.

TREASURERS REPORT - The beginning balance was $1,331.07.

	Income
	$98.00
	Memberships and Subscriptions

	
	$13.95
	Donations

	
	$116.72
	Book Sales

	
	$8.00
	Raffle

	
	$1.31
	Interest Income

	
	$237.98
	Total Income

	Expenses
	$125.00
	Atheist Alliance Dues

	
	$35.77
	Newsletter copies

	
	$51.20
	Postage

	
	$32.00
	Sierra 2 Rental

	
	$17.07
	Phone

	
	$261.04
	Total Expenses


Current Balance - $1,308.01 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

BYLAW CHANGES - The board will review the bylaw additions and deletions at the May board meeting. Copies were handed out.

ELECTION COMMITTEE - Karen will print up about 40 ballots for the May elections.

LITERATURE - The board okayed two printouts to go on the literature table - "The Book of Creation" reprinted from Torch, and a list of Freethought Organization Meeting Times, from the Freethought Observer. We are printing up new AOF Intro folders. We need to examine the old folder for needed changes. Karen is designing new letterhead for the "intro letter".

CHARITY DINNER - Next date will be Friday, 6/21/96.

HIGHWAY CLEANUP -Next date will be 6/1/96, 8:00 a.m.

NEWSLETTER - Karen will appoint Heather as the next newsletter

editor. Betty will remain on the newsletter committee.

ATHEIST ALLIANCE - Betty approved the $125 renewal for Atheist Alliance. Cleo is our representative on the Atheist Alliance and is on a committee to study the Freethought Observer and Secular Nation. We can send delegates to the Alliance convention. It will probably be in Orlando Fl. next year.
VOICE MAIL - Not many calls lately.

PROGRAMS - Karen has sent letters to many organizations. Has received three positive responses. Hank and Cleo will speak in June about the Atheist Alliance convention, and possibly another speaker. They will speak briefly about the Fight the Right March, as will some of the other march attendees. Dr. Bob will speak in August. Tentatively, a rep. from Human Dignity Group, will speak in July. AOF member, Jon Pederson, will speak in May on "Fundamentalism - A Person Perspective".

PROMOTIONS - We need to do more ads. Karen passed out examples of Bee and SN&R ads we could do. Also, she will do an announcement (free) in SN&R. Cleo motioned to do an ad in SN&R, Heather seconded the motion. Board voted unanimously to pay for the ad, $100.80.

BOOKS SALE - We will find out if someone wants to do the book sale.

UPCOMING EVENTS - Betty will give us a date for a picnic at her house, probably in July.

Cleo received a letter from FFRF. They'll let us know if they're in our area so they can speak to our group.

